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Dear Captain Bailey,

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 39.8 that
have been submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. This package focused
on SFPD creating a five-year technology roadmap. After reviewing the package and
information provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as

follows:

Recommendation 39.8: The SFPD must create a five-year technology initiative roadmap to
facilitate migrating current platforms to the modern state architecture. This should be
completed within 12 months of the issuance of this report.

Response to 39.8: On January 31, 2020, SFPD adopted a Unit Order titled Information
Technology Strategic Planning and Budget Prioritization. Under the Order, the Technology
Division’s Project Management Officer will update the SFPD 5-year technology roadmap in
conjunction with the SFPD Technology Division portfolio assessment at the beginning of each
fiscal year. The purpose of these updates is to align the current and future technology
investments with the departments overall strategic goals and objectives and the Technology
5-year Roadmap will serve as a high-level plan communicating the department's technology
strategy to reach short-term and long-term goals through the use of technology solutions.

SFPD’s current roadmap is the Technology Division Enterprise Projects Roadmap-2019,
produced by the IT Steering Committee. The Roadmap shows completed projects, such as
SFPD’s implementation of a self-service data portal including crimes, stops, use of force, and
officer-involved shootings. The Roadmap also shows items to be completed, such as
upgrading mobile vehicle computers and implementing an arrest module in the Crime Data
Warehouse. The Roadmap contains timelines for these projects and links the projects to
overarching goals. The IT Steering Committee holds quarterly meetings where it evaluates
the progress made on projects identified in the Roadmap, as well as areas such as budget,
staffing needs, project prioritization, and gap analysis.
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Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial
compliance with this recommendation. Please let us know if you have any questions or
would like to discuss these further. Thank you.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents may contain confidential
and/or legally privileged information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s).
Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable
laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. If you are not the intended
recipient, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the communication.
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